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CALL TO ORDER – 9:00 a.m. 

 

DECLARATIONS OF DIRECT (OR INDIRECT) PECUNIARY INTEREST - Nil 

 

PRESENTATIONS   

 

DEPUTATIONS  

 

MATTERS CONSIDERED: 

 

1. Proposed Street Name for a Future Municipal Road, Located west of Hurontario Street, 

south of Courtneypark Drive West (Ward 5)  

 

 Corporate Report dated March 18, 2008 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works with respect to the proposed street name for a future municipal road, located west 

of Hurontario Street, south of Courtneypark Drive West.  

 

 RECOMMENDATION 

 
 That the name Prologis be approved as a street name for the proposed municipal road to 

be constructed from Hurontario Street to Kateson Drive, south of Courtneypark Drive 

West. 

  

Councillor Katie Mahoney moved approval of the recommendation in the subject 

Corporate Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved   (Councillor K. Mahoney) 

 Recommendation GC-0274-2008 
RT.13.Str 

 
  
2. Assumption of Municipal Services (Ward 5) 

 

Corporate Report dated March 13, 2008 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works with respect to the assumption of municipal services.  
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(2) RECOMMENDATION 

 

1. That the City of Mississauga assume the municipal works as constructed by the 

developer under the terms of the Servicing Agreement for 43M-1619, Graylight 

Properties Ltd., (lands located east of Hurontario Street and north of Nahani 

Way), and that the Letter of Credit in the amount of $274,835.74 be returned to 

the developer and that a by-law be enacted to establish the road allowance within 

the Registered Plan as public highway and part of the municipal system of the 

City of Mississauga. 

 

  43M-1619 (Ward 5) 

 

2. That the City of Mississauga assume the municipal works as constructed by the 

developer under the terms of the Servicing Agreement for SP 01/157, Giffels 

Developments Inc., (1880 Matheson Boulevard East, lands located north of 

Matheson Boulevard East and west of Creekbank Road), and that the Letter of 

Credit in the amount of $613,925.40, be returned to the developer. 

 

  SP 01/157 (Ward 5) 

 

 

Councillor Sue McFadden moved approval of the recommendation in the subject 

Corporate Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved   (Councillor S. McFadden) 

 Recommendations GC-0275-2008/ GC-0276-2008 

 43M-1619 (Ward 5)  

 SP 01/157 (Ward 5)  

 

3. Offer to Convey Easement Agreement, Sheridan Creek Rehabilitation from Clarkson 

Road to Meadow Wood Road (Ward 2) 

 
 Corporate Report dated March 17, 2008 from the Commissioner of Corporate Services 

and Treasurer with respect to an offer to convey easement agreement, Sheridan Creek 

rehabilitation from Clarkson Road to Meadow Road.  
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(3) RECOMMENDATION 
 
 That a by-law be enacted authorizing the Commissioner of Transportation and Works and 

the City Clerk to execute an Offer to Convey Easement agreement, including all 

documents ancillary thereto, between Audrey Suma, Peter Suma and Caroline Suma, as 

Transferor, and the Corporation of the City of Mississauga, as Transferee, for the 

purposes of conveying a permanent easement to access, reconstruct, channelize, improve, 

maintain and manage a portion of an open watercourse known as Sheridan Creek. The 

purchase price is Two Dollars ($2.00). The subject lands, containing an area of 3,459.0 

square metres (37,233.58 square feet), are located at the rear of 844 Meadow Wood Road, 

north of Orr Road, east of Clarkson Road, south of Lakeshore Road West, west of 

Meadow Wood Road and are legally described as Lot 12 and Lot 13 Plan D13, Part of 

Lot 11 and Part of Lot 14 Plan D14,as in VS262993, designated as Part 10 on Reference 

Plan 43R-28919, in the City of Mississauga, Regional Municipality of Peel, in Ward 2. 

 

Councillor Carmen Corbasson moved approval of the recommendation in the subject 

Corporate Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved   (Councillor C. Corbasson) 

 Recommendation GC-0277-2008 
PO.12.Mea 

  
 
4. Consent to Enter, 5055 Satellite Drive, required in Connection with the Mississauga Bus 

Rapid Transit (BRT) Project (Ward 5)  

 
 
 Corporate Report dated March 17, 2008 from the Commissioner of Corporate Services 

and Treasurer with respect to a consent to enter, 5055 Satellite Drive, which is required in 

connection with the Mississauga Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) Project.  
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(4) RECOMMENDATION 
 
 
 That a by-law be enacted authorizing the Commissioner of Transportation and Works and 

the City Clerk to execute a Consent to Enter Agreement, including all documents 

ancillary thereto, between G. E. Canada Real Estate Equity Holding Company, the 

property owner and, the City of Mississauga, the recipient of the Consent, providing the 

City and its consultants with temporary access over privately owned property municipally 

known as 5055 Satellite Drive for the purpose of carrying out 1) bore hole testing for 

water monitoring purposes and 2) survey work required in connection with the City’s Bus 

Rapid Transit Project along the Eglinton Avenue East corridor.  The consideration for the 

Consent to Enter Agreement is Two Dollars ($2.00). This privately owned property is 

located on the north east corner of Eglinton Avenue East and Satellite Drive, east of Dixie 

Road, and is legally described as Part of Block 8, Plan 43M-793, Being Parts 1 to 12 on 

Reference Plan 43R-23160, City of Mississauga, Regional Municipality of Peel, in Ward 

5. 

 

Councillor Katie Mahoney moved approval of the recommendation in the subject 

Corporate Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved   (Councillor K. Mahoney) 

 Recommendation GC-0278-2008 

PO.10.Sat 

 

5. Applewood Community Tennis Club (Ward 3)  

 

 Corporate Report dated March 24, 2008 from the Commissioner of Community Services 

with respect to the Applewood Community Tennis Club.  

 

Councillor Prentice advised that she is in favour of incorporation of the Applewood 

Tennis Club. She provided a brief history about the incorporation of tennis clubs in  

relation to the Applewood Tennis Club situation.  Councillor Prentice noted that she has 

met on several occasions with the executive of the Applewood Tennis Club and advised 

that they are not in favour of incorporation. She enquired about the incorporation status of 

the Lyndwood Tennis Club.  

 

Ms. Pat Craigmile, Sports Manager, advised that staff are currently discussing 

incorporation with the Lyndwood Tennis Club. Ms. Craigmile advised that staff have had 

several meetings with both the Lyndwood Tennis Club and Applewood Tennis Club; 
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however, neither tennis club has expressed an interest in becoming incorporated at this 

time.  

 

Councillor Corbasson commented that all other tennis clubs in Mississauga have 

incorporated. She enquired about the rationale of Lyndwood Tennis Club not persuing 

incorporation and asked staff why the Lyndwood Tennis Club was not included in the 

Corporate Report. Councillor Corbasson suggested that the report and recommendation 

should have included both tennis clubs.  

 

Ms. Craigmile advised that although the Lyndwood Tennis Club is reluctant to 

incorporate, there has been dialogue. She further advised that the Lyndwood Tennis Club 

will hold their annual general meeting on Saturday April 18, 2008 and that incorporation 

will be discussed at that meeting. If the Lyndwood Tennis Club decides not to incorporate 

then both the Lyndwood and the Applewood Tennis Clubs could be dealt with at the same 

time. Councillor Corbasson suggested that the report be referred back to staff to give the 

Lyndwood Tennis Club an opportunity to consider this matter at their annual general 

meeting.  

 

Councillor Maja Prentice referred the matter in the subject Corporate Report to staff and 

recommended that a report be brought back to Committee on the incorporation of both 

the Applewood Tennis Club and the Lynwood Tennis Club. The motion was voted on 

and carried. 

 

Referred   (Councillor M. Prentice) 

 Recommendation GC-0279-2008 

CA.24.Ten 

 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

6. Heritage Advisory Committee Report 3-2008 – March 25, 2008  

(Recommendations HAC-0022-2008 through HAC-0027-2008) 

 

Councillor George Carlson moved approval of the recommendations in the subject 

Report. The motion was voted upon and carried. 

 

 Approved   (Councillor G. Carlson) 

 Recommendation GC-0280-2008 through GC-0285-2008 

MG.23 

 



General Committee - 6 -     April 2, 2008 

 

7. Safe Driving Committee Report 3-2008 – March 25, 2008   

 (Recommendations SDC-0013-2008 through SDC-0020-2008) 

 

Councillor Nando Iannicca moved approval of the recommendations in the subject 

Report.  The motion was voted upon and carried. 

 

 Approved   (Councillor N. Iannicca) 

 Recommendations GC-0286-2008 through GC-0293-2008 

MG.23 

 

8. Traffic Safety Council Report 3-2008 – March 26, 2008   

 (Recommendations TSC-0080-2008 through TSC-0105-2008) 

 

Councillor Frank Dale moved approval of the recommendations in the subject Report.  

The motion was voted upon and carried. 

 

 Approved   (Councillor F. Dale) 

 Recommendation GC-0294-2008 through GC-0319-2008 

MG.23 

 

 

COUNCILLORS’ ENQUIRIES  

 

A. Length of General Committee Meetings  

 

Councillor Parrish commented on the length of the current General Committee meeting 

and the small number of items on the agenda. Ms. Janice Baker, City Manager and Chief 

Administrative Officer advised that there are business cycles within the organization and 

that items are brought forward as staff reports are ready. She noted there have been short 

General Committee meetings in the past and that it is not customary to cancel meetings 

due to a smaller number of items.  

 

Received for Information Only  

MG.23 
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B. Potential Educational Institutions in Mississauga  

 

Councillor Pat Saito requested an update on recent discussions with universities and 

colleges, regarding the establishment of satellite campuses in Mississauga, noting that 

Council has not been apprised of any subsequent developments. Ms. Janice Baker, City 

Manager advised that there have been some discussions with the University of Waterloo, 

through the Economic Development Office, however there have not been any further 

developments.  Ms. Baker advised that Sheridan College has also expressed an interest in 

the City of Mississauga and the City continues to work closely with these institutions, and 

will apprised Council of any further development.  Ms. Baker noted several cities that 

have offered incentives to educational institutions to locate in their community, most 

notably the City of Kitchener.  

 

Councillor Prentice advised that Sheridan College has relocated some of their 

administrative staff to the Living Arts Centre and commented that the two groups will 

benefit from the arrangement. Councillor Parrish expressed concern that some 

educational institutions may consider locating within the City Centre and requested that 

Council be advised of any future discussions held with education institutions, and the 

potential for satellite offices within the City.  

 

Received for Information Only  

CS.05 

 

 

C. Free Dental Care for Low Income Families  

 

Councillor McFadden advised that Waterside Dental located in Ward 1 had donated their 

services for one day to the public. She commented on the large turn out and the success of 

the event and noted that the dental office is looking into providing this service again.  

 

Received for Information Only  

CS.17 
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D. Canada Day Celebrations  

 

Councillor Parrish provided an update on Canada Day festivities to be held at the Civic 

Centre. She noted that event fundraising efforts have reached approximately $100,000 

and that a portion of the funds collected will be used to purchase a refrigerated truck for 

the Food Path organization.  

 

Councillor Parrish advised that illScarlett had been retained as a headlining band. She 

noted that the band had been nominated for a 2008 Juno Award for best new group of the 

year and that the fireworks program is scheduled to be 20 minutes long, set to music.  

 

Received for Information Only  

PR.04 

 

CLOSED SESSION - Nil 

 

ADJOURNMENT – 9:31 a.m. 
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REPORT 6 - 2008 

 

TO: THE MAYOR & MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

 

General Committee of Council presents its sixth Report of 2008 and recommends: 

 

GC-0274-2008 That the name Prologis be approved as a street name for the proposed 

municipal road to be constructed from Hurontario Street to Kateson Drive, 

south of Courtneypark Drive West. 

 

  RT.13.Str 

 

 

GC-0275-2008 That the City of Mississauga assume the municipal works as constructed 

by the developer under the terms of the Servicing Agreement for 43M-

1619, Graylight Properties Ltd., (lands located east of Hurontario Street 

and north of Nahani Way), and that the Letter of Credit in the amount of 

$274,835.74 be returned to the developer and that a by-law be enacted to 

establish the road allowance within the Registered Plan as public highway 

and part of the municipal system of the City of Mississauga. 

 

  43M-1619 (Ward 5)  

 

 

GC-0276-2008 That the City of Mississauga assume the municipal works as constructed 

by the developer under the terms of the Servicing Agreement for SP 

01/157, Giffels Developments Inc., (1880 Matheson Boulevard East, lands 

located north of Matheson Boulevard East and west of Creekbank Road), 

and that the Letter of Credit in the amount of $613,925.40, be returned to 

the developer. 

 

  SP 01/157 (Ward 5)  
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GC-0277-2008 That a by-law be enacted authorizing the Commissioner of Transportation 

and Works and the City Clerk to execute an Offer to Convey Easement 

agreement, including all documents ancillary thereto, between Audrey 

Suma, Peter Suma and Caroline Suma, as Transferor, and the Corporation 

of the City of Mississauga, as Transferee, for the purposes of conveying a 

permanent easement to access, reconstruct, channelize, improve, maintain 

and manage a portion of an open watercourse known as Sheridan Creek. 

The purchase price is Two Dollars ($2.00). The subject lands, containing 

an area of 3,459.0 square metres (37,233.58 square feet), are located at the 

rear of 844 Meadow Wood Road, north of Orr Road, east of Clarkson 

Road, south of Lakeshore Road West, west of Meadow Wood Road and 

are legally described as Lot 12 and Lot 13 Plan D13, Part of Lot 11 and 

Part of Lot 14 Plan D14,as in VS262993, designated as Part 10 on 

Reference Plan 43R-28919, in the City of Mississauga, Regional 

Municipality of Peel, in Ward 2. 

 

  P0.12.Mea 

 

 

GC-0278-2008 That a by-law be enacted authorizing the Commissioner of Transportation 

and Works and the City Clerk to execute a Consent to Enter Agreement, 

including all documents ancillary thereto, between G. E. Canada Real 

Estate Equity Holding Company, the property owner and, the City of 

Mississauga, the recipient of the Consent, providing the City and its 

consultants with temporary access over privately owned property 

municipally known as 5055 Satellite Drive for the purpose of carrying out 

1) bore hole testing for water monitoring purposes and 2) survey work 

required in connection with the City’s Bus Rapid Transit Project along the 

Eglinton Avenue East corridor.  The consideration for the Consent to Enter 

Agreement is Two Dollars ($2.00). This privately owned property is 

located on the north east corner of Eglinton Avenue East and Satellite 

Drive, east of Dixie Road, and is legally described as Part of Block 8, Plan 

43M-793, Being Parts 1 to 12 on Reference Plan 43R-23160, City of 

Mississauga, Regional Municipality of Peel, in Ward 5. 

 

  PO.10.Sat 

 

GC-0279-2008 That the Corporate Report dated March 24, 2008 from the Commissioner 

of Community Services, with respect to the Applewood Community 

Tennis Club be referred back to staff, and that a report be brought back to 

General Committee on the incorporation of both the Applewood Tennis 

Club and the Lyndwood Tennis Club.  

 

  CA.24.Ten  
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GC-0280-2008 1. That the deputation made by Ms. Anne Byard, Archivist 

Streetsville Historical Society, to the Heritage Advisory Committee 

at its meeting on March 25, 2008 with respect to the Streetsville 

Historical Society be received for information. 

 

  2. That the memorandum dated March 10, 2008 from the Museums 

Manager, Community Services with respect to the background on 

the Streetsville Historical Society presentation be received for 

information.  

 

  CS.07.Mus  

  (HAC-0022-2008) 

 

 

GC-0281-2008 That the request from staff of the Museums of Mississauga to replace the 

ground floor windows of the Bradley House Museum with double hung 

wooden sash, 12 over 12 windows of shatter proof glass, reflective of the 

original style and type of window to the heritage structure, be approved. 

 

  CS.07.Mus 

  (HAC-0023-2008) 

 

 

GC-0282-2008 That the request for nomination for the 2008 Ontario Heritage Trust 

Heritage Community Recognition Program be received and referred to 

Heritage Mississauga for appropriate action and that a report from 

Heritage Mississauga be brought back to the Heritage Advisory 

Committee for consideration by May 27, 2008. 

 

  PR.05.Her 

  (HAC-0024-2008) 

 

 

GC-0283-2008 That the Chart dated March 25, 2008 identifying the status of the 

outstanding issues from the Heritage Advisory Committee be received for 

information. 

 

   MG.07 

  (HAC-0025-2008) 
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GC-0284-2008 That the verbal report to the Heritage Advisory Committee on March 25, 

2008 from the Chair of the Heritage Tree Subcommittee be received for 

information.  

 

 MG.07.Tree 

 (HAC-0026-2008) 

 

GC-0285-2008 That the following items be received for information:  

 

 1. Communication dated spring 2008 advising of an upcoming 

Heritage Conservation Conference entitled “Landmarks not 

Landfill” to be held from May 30, 2008 to June 1, 2008 in 

Collingwood Ontario.  

 

 2. Corporate Report dated March 4, 2008 from the Commissioner of 

Planning and Building with respect to the response to Heritage 

Advisory Committee Recommendations – November 27, 2007 

Meeting, tabled at the March 19, 2008 General Committee 

meeting.  

 

 3. Corporate Report dated February 28, 2008 from the Commissioner 

of Community Services with respect to the withdrawal of the 

Notice of Intention to Designate 174 King Street East, (Ward 7) 

tabled at the March 19, 2008 General Committee Meeting.  

 

 4. Corporate Report dated March 6, 2008 from the Commissioner of 

Community Services with respect to the authorization of person to 

carry out inspections of Property or Proposed to be Designated 

under Part IV and of Property located in a heritage conservation 

district under Part V of the Ontario Heritage Act, tabled at the 

March 19, 2008 General Committee Meeting.   

 

 5. Toronto Star article dated March 23, 2008 entitled “Architecture 

vs. Landscape.”  

 

   CS.08 

  (HAC-0027-2008) 

 

GC-0286-2008 That the deputation regarding the new Safe City Mississauga Organization 

by Sheila Wilson, Acting Executive Director (Manager, Special Events, 

Recreation and Parks, Community Services seconded) to the Safe Driving 

Committee at its meeting on March 25, 2008, be received for information. 

 

   PR.01.Road Safety 

   (SDC-0013-2008) 
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GC-0287-2008 That the Report of the Pedestrian Safety Strategy Review Team meeting 

on January 28, 2008 (presented to Safe Driving Committee at its meeting on February 
26, 2008 and referred to this meeting to allow staff to have samples of the proposed 

campaign items available to present to Committee) be referred back to the 

Pedestrian Safety Strategy Review Team for further review and report 

back once all the components of the proposed campaign are available for 

consideration. 

 

MG.28.Pedestrian Safety Strategy Review Team 

(SDC-0014-2008) 

 

GC-0288-2008 That the Report of the Automated Speed Compliance Steering Committee 

from its meeting on March 19, 2008, be received for information. 

 

   MG.28.Automated Speed 

   (SDC-0015-2008) 

 

GC-0289-2008 That the 2007 Road Safety Handbook be nominated for Ministry of 

Transportation Ontario (MTO) Road Safety Achievements Awards, as 

follows: 

 -in the category of “Road Safety Initiative of the Year” for its distribution 

to all Mississauga households including apartments; and 

   -in the category of “Road Safety Partnerships” for the participation of the 

sponsoring agencies and input by the various agencies that participate with 

the Safe Driving Committee. 

 

   PR.01.Safe Driving 

 (SDC-0016-2008) 

 

GC-0290-2008 That the Safe Driving Committee’s Driver Distraction Quiz Card be 

referred to the Mayor’s Youth Advisory Committee for feedback on topics 

and terminology familiar to youth, and then review by the Driver 

Distraction Review Team in regard to distributing this piece at 

Mississauga secondary schools. 

 

   RT.10.Driver Distraction 

   (SDC-0017-2008) 

 

GC-0291-2008 That the invitation to the agencies that participate with the Safe Driving 

Committee to present at the 2008 Road Safety Show on Tuesday, 1st of 

July 2008, be acknowledged. 

 

   PR.04.Road Safety 

   (SDC-0018-2008) 
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GC-0292-2008 That the following items presented to the Safe Driving Committee at its 

meeting on March 25, 2008, be received for information: 

 

  1. Peel Regional Police Statistics for the Mississauga ROAD 

WATCH program activity in the year 2007. 

 

  2. Copy of “The OTC Radar” newsletter dated 1st March 2008, issued 

by the Ontario Traffic Conference (OTC), containing the following 

articles: 

- Planning workshop – April 25 

- 2008 Traffic Training Courses 

- Infrastructure Age report released 

- OTC Annual General Meeting 

- 2008 OTC Parking Workshop Call for Papers 

 

RT.10.ROAD WATCH 

PR.01.Road Safety 

(SDC-0019-2008) 

 

 

GC-0293-2008 1. That the email dated March 24, 2008 from Imaan Ramadan 

(secondary school student) submitting suggestions for the ROAD 

WATCH program including the installation of additional signs 

throughout the City, be received for information. 

 

 2. That Traffic Operations staff be directed to do an inventory of the 

ROAD WATCH sign locations in Mississauga and report back to 

the Safe Driving Committee for discussion to consider new 

locations and other ways to encourage participation with the 

ROAD WATCH reporting program. 

 

 RT.10.ROAD WATCH 

 (SDC-0020-2008) 

 

 

GC-0294-2008 That the deputation regarding the new Safe City Mississauga Organization 

provided by Sheila Wilson, Acting Executive Director, Safe City 

Mississauga to the Traffic Safety Council at its meeting on March 26, 

2008, be received for information. 

 

MG.08 

(TSC-0080-2008) 
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** PLEASE NOTE that TSC-0081-2008 was referred back to Traffic 

Safety Council at Council on April 9, 2008. 

 

GC-0295-2008 1. That the request for a Crossing Guard at the intersection of Vista 

Boulevard and Sora Drive for the students at Vista Heights Public 

School, 89 Vista Boulevard be denied as the warrants have not 

been met and that the Site Inspection Subcommittee of Traffic 

Safety Council be requested to re-inspect this location once the 

new Kiss & Ride is operational. 

 

2. That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking 

infractions in front of Vista Heights Public School, 89 Vista 

Boulevard between 8:35 – 9:05 am and 3:35 – 4:05 pm. 

 

RT.10.Vista Heights (W11) 

(TSC-0081-2008) 

 

 

GC-0296-2008 1. That the request for a Crossing Guard at the intersection of 

McLaughlin Road and Twain Avenue for the students attending 

Derry West Village Public School, 620 Twain Avenue be denied as 

the warrants have not been met and that the Site Inspection 

Subcommittee of Traffic Safety Council be requested to re-inspect 

this location once the Transportation & Works Department has 

completed a speed limit review in Spring 2008. 

 

2. That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking 

infractions in front of Derry West Village Public School, 620 

Twain Avenue between 8:20-8:45 am and 2:50 – 3:15 pm. 

 

3. That the Principal of Derry West Village Public School be 

requested to: 

a) Remind students that they should push the pedestrian 

button at the intersection of McLaughlin Road and Twain 

Avenue to activate the walk signal. 

b) Request parents that reside in close proximity to the school 

to walk their children to school. 

c) Advise parents that illegally parked or stopped vehicles will 

be at risk of being ticketed. 

 

RT.10.Derry West (W11) 

(TSC-0082-2008) 
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GC-0297-2008 That the email dated February 29, 2008 from Councillor Pat Mullin 

requesting a site inspection to review the need for a sidewalk on 

Gregwood Road for the students attending Tecumseh Public School, 1480 

Chriseden Drive be received and referred to the Site Inspection 

Subcommittee of Traffic Safety Council for review and report back to 

Traffic Safety Council. 

 

RT.10.Tecumseh (W2) 

(TSC-0083-2008) 

 

GC-0298-2008 That the email dated March 16, 2008 from Colleen Foster, Resident 

requesting a site inspection to review the Crossing Guard warrants at the 

intersection of Osborne Road/Varden Court and Galbraith Drive and for 

the students attending All Saints Catholic School, 4105 Colonial Drive 

and Ashgrove Public School, 3215 Thorncrest Drive be received and 

referred to the Site Inspection Subcommittee of Traffic Safety Council for 

review and report back to Traffic Safety Council. 

 

RT.10.All Saints (W8) 

(TSC-0084-2008) 

 

GC-0299-2008 That the email dated March 4, 2008 from Karen Sterritt, Student 

Transportation requesting a site inspection to review pedestrian safety at 

the intersections of Glen Erin Drive and Eglinton Avenue and Glen Erin 

Drive and Erin Centre Boulevard be received and referred to the Site 

Inspection Subcommittee of Traffic Safety Council for review and report 

back to Traffic Safety Council. 

 

RT.10.Divine Mercy (W9) 

(TSC-0085-2008) 

 

GC-0300-2008 That the School Zone Safety (Kiss & Ride) Report for the months of 

February/March 2008 be received for information. 

 

RT.10.Kiss 

(TSC-0086-2008) 

 

 

GC-0301-2008 That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking infractions 

in front of Sherwood Mills Public School, 1385 Sherwood Mills 

Boulevard between 8:00 – 8:30 am. 

 

RT.10.Sherwood Mills (W6) 

(TSC-0087-2008) 
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GC-0302-2008 That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the fire route violations 

in the main driveway of Queenston Drive Public School, 3520 Queenston 

Drive between 8:30 – 9:00 am. 

 

RT.10.Queenston (W6) 

(TSC-0088-2008) 

 

 

GC-0303-2008 That the Peel District School Board be requested to review the feasibility 

of installing a painted or paved pedestrian walkway to assist students 

walking from Glenwood Drive onto the school property at Kenollie Public 

School, 1376 Glenwood Drive. 

 

RT.10.Kenollie (W1) 

(TSC-0089-2008) 

 

 

GC-0304-2008 That Transportation & Works be requested to review the boulevard at 

Clifton Public School, 2389 Cliff Road for modifications to allow the new 

driveway and walkway to line up. 

 

RT.10.Clifton (W7) 

(TSC-0090-2008) 

 

 

GC-0305-2008 That the memorandum dated March 3, 2008 from the Manager of Parking 

Enforcement reporting on parking enforcement in school zones for the 

month of February 2008, be received for information. 

 

BL.02.Schools 

(TSC-0091-2008) 

 

GC-0306-2008 1. That the deputation provided by Doug Baker, Ward 9 Resident 

with respect to traffic congestion in front of Shelter Bay Public 

School, 6735 Shelter Bay Road to the Traffic Safety Council at its 

meeting on March 26, 2008, be received for information. 

 

2. That the Site Inspection Subcommittee of Traffic Safety Council be 

requested to review the traffic congestion in front of Shelter Bay 

Public School, 6735 Shelter Bay Road and report back to Traffic 

Safety Council. 

 

RT.10.Shelter Bay (W9) 

(TSC-0092-2008) 
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GC-0307-2008 That the Minutes of the Peel Safe and Active Routes to School meeting 

held on February 28, 2008 be received for information. 

 

MG.11.Peel 

(TSC-0093-2008) 

 

 

GC-0308-2008 That the letter dated March 6, 2008 from the Safe Driving Committee 

inviting Traffic Safety Council to participate in this year’s community 

outreach event on Road Safety issues be received and that the matter be 

deferred to the next Traffic Safety Council meeting to afford the members 

sufficient time to review their schedules. 

 

PR.01.Road Safety 

(TSC-0094-2008) 

 

 

GC-0309-2008 1. That the request for a Crossing Guard at the intersection of Paisley 

Boulevard and Pollard Drive for the students attending St. Jerome 

Catholic School, 790 Paisley Boulevard be denied as the warrants 

have not been met. 

 

2. That Transportation & Works be requested to place No Stopping 

signs on the south side of Paisley Boulevard in front of St. Jerome 

Catholic School to protect the landing pad for students who cross 

on the east side of Pollard Drive. 

 

RT.10.St. Jerome (W7) 

(TSC-0095-2008) 

 

 

GC-0310-2008 1. That the request for sidewalks on Alexandra Boulevard between 

Tenth Street and Dormer Street for the students attending Queen of 

Heaven Catholic School, 1198 Alexandra Avenue be denied as the 

warrants have not been met and no student pedestrians were 

observed walking on Alexandra Boulevard. 

 

2. That the Site Inspection Subcommittee of Traffic Safety Council be 

requested to review the traffic congestion in front Queen of Heaven 

Catholic School, 1198 Alexandra Avenue and report back to 

Traffic Safety Council. 

 

RT.10.Queen of Heaven (W1) 

(TSC-0096-2008) 
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GC-0311-2008 That a meeting be arranged with the Principal of St. Faustina Catholic 

School, 3420 McDowell Drive, Dale Lucas, Dufferin-Peel Catholic 

District School Board and Jim Wilde, Traffic Safety Council to discuss the 

feasibility of modifications to the main driveway for the School Zone 

Safety (Kiss & Ride) Program. 

 

RT.10.St. Faustina (W10) 

(TSC-0097-2008) 

 

GC-0312-2008  That the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board be requested to 

repaint the main driveway at St. Sebastian Catholic School, 3460 Aquinas 

Avenue in the typical School Zone Safety (Kiss & Ride) format. 

 

RT.10. St. Sebastian (W8) 

(TSC-0098-2008) 

 

GC-0313-2008 That the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board be requested to 

repaint the main driveway at St. Bernard of Clairvaux Catholic School, 

3345 Escada Drive in the typical School Zone Safety (Kiss & Ride) 

format. 

 

RT.10.St. Bernard (W10) 

(TSC-0099-2008) 

 

GC-0314-2008 That Transportation & Works be requested to review the following at 

Meadowvale Secondary School, 6700 Edenwood Drive: 

1. No Stopping prohibitions on Battleford Road between the 

intersection of Battleford Road and Edenwood Drive and the 

driveway exit of the school.  

2. Install No U-turn signs on Edenwood Drive and Battleford Road in 

the vicinity of the driveway entrance and exit at the school. 

 

RT.10.Meadowvale Secondary (W9) 

(TSC-0100-2008) 

 

GC-0315-2008 That a meeting be arranged with the Maintenance Department, Peel 

District School Board, Councillor Frank Dale, Jim Wilde and Boris 

Swedak, Traffic Safety Council to review the feasibility of installing a 

driveway for safer entrance and exit of traffic at Silver Creek Public 

School, 460 Silver Creek Boulevard. 

 

RT.10.Silver Creek (W4) 

(TSC-0101-2008) 
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GC-0316-2008 That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the No Stopping 

violations in front of Metropolitan Andrei Catholic School, 515 

Mississauga Valley Boulevard between 8:00 – 8:30 am. 

 

RT.10.Metropolitan Andrei (W4) 

(TSC-0102-2008) 

 

 

GC-0317-2008 That the email dated March 20, 2008 from Louise Goegan, Citizen 

Member for Traffic Safety Council to review and provide feedback to 

assist with the Peel Safe and Active Routes to School website, be received 

for information. 

 

MG.08 

(TSC-0103-2008) 

 

GC-0318-2008 That the memorandum dated March 26, 2008 from the Legislative 

Coordinator advising of the resignation of Ms. Kamaljit Jolly from Traffic 

Safety Council, be received for information. 

 

MG.08 

(TSC-0104-2008) 

 

GC-0319-2008 That the request for a site inspection from Councillor Frank Dale to review 

the Crossing Guard warrants at the intersection of Bishopstoke Lane and 

Woodington Drive for the students attending Saints Peter and Paul 

Catholic School, 4205 Woodington Drive be received and referred to the 

Site Inspection Subcommittee of Traffic Safety Council to review and 

report back to Traffic Safety Council. 

 

RT.10.Sts. Peter & Paul (W4) 

(TSC-0105-2008) 

 


